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2nd March 2021 

 

Dear Mr Bell and the Environment Agency, 

I am writing on behalf of the school community regarding the environmental hazard which is 

Walley’s Quarry run by Red Industries in Newcastle under Lyme. Our school is situated 1.2 km away 

from the quarry along a valley and suffers from odour problems on multiple occasions each week.  

The smell if often most prevalent on arrival in the morning after the building has absorbed it over 

the previous evening and night. We have had children complaining of the smell, being unable to 

concentrate, not wanting to play outside and on at least five occasions members of staff at the 

school have had to investigate as we have suspected a gas leak only to realise that it was the smell 

from the quarry. 

On arrival at the school, we have also had complaints from parents regarding the smell and on one 

occasion a parent has returned home with their child as they were not happy to leave them with us! 

The smell hit its worst levels this Monday 1st March. On arrival at school at 7:30 am I entered the 

building and was nearly physically sick myself at the smell and found it very difficult to breathe. I had 

to make the decision not to allow any children into the school premises until we had allowed a 

period of time for ventilation. Thankfully we had enough time for ventilation before the beginning of 

the school day at 8:50, if this had not been the case, I may well have had to shut the school to 

children on this day. I am aware that the weekend of the 27th and 28th February saw a huge number 

of complaints from many residents and I can totally understand why. 

As I am sure you can understand the children feel very passionately about this topic and I have 

included some of their concerns here as well, these letters and posters were driven by the children 

themselves with no input from staff. 

When the environmental pollution of the quarry’s activities impacts the education of local children 

something must be done. The children and I are looking forward to your response together with 

your suggestions for what you feel I could do should the school building again be uninhabitable for 

the children. 

Yours sincerely 

Catherine Pointon 

Headteacher 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Tuesday 2nd March 2021 

 

Dear Mr. Aaron Bell, 

 

I am writing to complain about pollution and stench originating from the Walley’s Quarry 

Landfill in Newcastle-under-Lyme. It is very disturbing for people who live near or a few miles away 

from the landfill, so I deeply urge you to take action immediately. This letter of complaint will inform 

you of what has been happening in the local community. 

 

The local citizens are fighting to ‘Stop the Stink’ and are hoping the Environmental Agency 

will do something about this. Firstly, the odour coming from the landfill is absolutely horrendous. If 

possible, I would like you to experience this, so you will know what we could smell in our everyday 

lives and will take this matter more seriously. Furthermore, in this universal crisis everyone becomes 

highly aware of their hygiene. I am certain that you will agree that with a landfill nearby houses is 

definitely not hygienic at all. 

 

Finally, I would like to suggest a possible solution. You might want to consult with the 

Environmental Agency for ideas to block the stench. Last but not least, I think the quicker this 

problem could be sorted out, the better it will be for the local residents. I plead you once more to 

‘Stop the Stink’. Thank you very much for your time. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

  

Jamie Kwong 

 

St Giles’& St George’s Year 5/6 Pupil  

 

 

 

 

 

 


